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 School Newsletter  

AUTUMN TERM 

22 September 2023 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

SEPTEMBER  

Thurs 28 Rags to Riches Collection 
9am 

Thurs 28 Scholastic Book Fair 
arriving in school for one 
week 

Fri 29 MacMillan Coffee 
Afternoon 2pm 

OCTOBER  

Mon 2 - Fri 13 Class 4 & 5 swimming pm 

Tues 3 Harvest Festival at Church 
9am 

Tues 10 Parents Evening 3.30-
5.30pm 

Wed 11 Parents Evening 5.30-
7.30pm 

Wed 11 School Photos 

Tues 17 Open Day for Prospective 
Families 

Weds 18 Class 5 Collective Worship 

Fri 20 Flu Immunisation Spray - 
YR-6 

Wed 25 Class 2 Welcome 
Wednesday 

Fri 27 Half Term 

 

 

 

Message from the Head Teacher 

 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

KOINONIA 

 

”God is faithful, by whom you were 

called into the Fellowship of his Son, 

Jesus Christ our Lord.” 

1 Corinthians 1:9 

Dear Parents, 

Oh dear what a change to the weather this week! 

The summer seems long gone. We are all settled 

into the new routines at school and we are 

beginning to see our children for the amazing 

beings God created them to be. There is some 

great work going on in all areas of the curriculum. 

One area we have really worked on recently is 

improving what we do to encourage a love of 

reading. We have bought different books, 

organised them in welcoming reading areas, set 

challenges, visited The Hive and the Story Telling 

Festival in Malvern to name but a few activities. 

This term we have a book fair booked, KS2 will 

be visiting the Storytelling Festival later this half 

term, I will be setting a Blue Peter Challenge in a 

couple of weeks and we are awaiting the arrival 

of an outdoor book nook in memory of Mrs Robb. 

Listening to and reading to children is a great gift 

we can give to them. Reading is at the heart of all 

learning. If you can spare some time to read with 

our children we would very much welcome you 

into school - parents, grandparents, friends of our 

school. We would need to carry out a DBS check 

and  give you some guidance and then you could 

help to make a difference to our children. Please 

get in touch if you can help. 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

God Bless, 

Mrs Jones 

mailto:admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
http://www.cradleyschool.org.uk


 

 
NEWS 

The first of our fundraisers is happening!    
 
We have a Rags to Riches collection coming up on Thursday 28 September, so if you have had a 
sort out of clothes that are outgrown but still in good condition, please save them for us as this is 
another great way to raise some funds for the school.  Bags are coming home today or you can use 
black bags. 
 
By now all of our little ones should have designed their Christmas cards!  The samples will be coming 
home shortly, then you’ll be able to choose various products for yourselves or to give as gifts.  
This is a lovely activity for the children and the money raised goes towards subsidising various 
events.  
 
There are a few other fundraisers in the pipelines, but they’re currently on hold until after our 
AGM.   The exact date is yet to be decided, but will be in the next few weeks.   We will be having the 
meeting via zoom, and the link will be sent out to everyone and we’d appreciate as many people as 
possible joining in.   
 
Our committee is a bit thin on the ground this year so we’d also ask if anyone feels they can join the 
committee to contact a member of FoCS to see what might be involved.  
 
Thanks for your support with all the activities, the school lottery and easy fundraising.  
 
 
Lucy, Kirstie and all the FoCS Team 

 

                Attendance 

Well done to Class 4 who have had 99.55% attendance this week! They 

get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week.  Please can we 

remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted as late and 

arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a missed morning session and 

are included in attendance figures. 

Class 1 – 95%      Whole school – 96.12% 

Class 2 – 96.09% 

Class 3 – 93.64% 

Class 4 – 99.55% 

Class 5 – 95% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Messages From The Office 

Contact Details 

Please make sure you let the school office know if you have changed address/

telephone number/email address in the last year.  We need to have your up-to-

date contact details. 

If your child has any new dietary requirements please do let us know also. 

Office Hours 

The School Office is staffed from 

8.30am-3pm each day.  Please email 

admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk or put 

a message on Tapestry if possible if 

your child won’t be in for any reason.  

We need to hear from you every day if 

your child is absent. 

Job Vacancies 

We have a couple of opportunities to join our lovely team here at Cradley.   

We are currently recruiting for an Administrative Assistant and a Lunchtime 

Supervisor. 

Administrative Assistant, 10 hours per week, Monday - Thursday 

8.30am - 10.00am, Friday 8.30am - 12.30pm. 

Lunchtime Supervisor, 1.42 hours per week, Thursday 11.40am - 

1.05pm. 

All of the details are on our website - www.cradleyschool.org.uk/vacancies 

The closing date for both positions is Monday 25 September 2023. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Macmillan Coffee Afternoon 

We will be holding a Macmillan Coffee Afternoon on 

Friday 29 September at 2.00pm in the school hall. 

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Book Fair 

We have a Scholastic Book Fair in school from Thursday 28 

September for one week.  This is a great way of raising money for 

the school - for every £1 spent on books at the book fair we receive 

credit for the school to spend on books! 

 

We do need some volunteers to man the fair - either 2.30-3.00pm 

or 3-4pm - each day. 

Please let the office know if you are able to help at all - thank you in 

advance! 

Donations for Macmillan Cancer 

Support will be gratefully 

received. 

Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

WEEKLY AWARDS 

NURSERY  

Stars of the Week 

 

Harriet for a brilliant start at Nursery.  

Otto for a brilliant start at Nursery. 

CLASS 1 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

John-Paul 

Phoebe for transitioning really well into Class 1 and having a 

positive attitude to learning. 

Ezra for showing positivity and resilience during reading. 

CLASS 2 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Oscar 

Lottie for taking risk in class discussion and being brave. 

Haydn for his persistence and perseverance with his writing.   

CLASS 3 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Dylan 

Arthur for showing resilience. 

Faith for working independently in science. 

CLASS 4 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Zach 

Chloe for having an excellent attitude to all areas of learning. 

Jasmine for having an excellent attitude to all areas of 

learning. 

CLASS 5 

Friendship Award 

Stars of the Week 

 

Naomi 

Ruby for already being an always child. 

Harry for working independently in English. 

HEAD TEACHER 

AWARD 

Joseph and Toby for taking responsibility for their Worship 

Leader jobs so quickly showing them to be Trustworthy. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSERY NEWS 

Monday morning we took all of the children up to the hall for their weekly PE session. This week 

Katrina has been getting the children to move in different ways to music. They have been 

hopping, jumping, twirling, and swirling whilst waving rainbow ribbons and colourful streamers in 

the air. The children all look forward to their Monday morning treat of hot buttered toast at snack 

time.  

Kelley was looking at numbers with the children on Tuesday. Counting is something that we do 

regularly with the children in nursery as part of our daily routine. So today we were looking at what 

the numbers look like when they are written down and had a go at matching the number to the 

quantity. The boys thought it was great when they got to count the cars!! 

On Wednesday, Katrina introduced the children to the story ‘We are going on a Bear Hunt’ which 

is a definite favourite with the children. They joined in with the actions throughout the story and 

had a go at retelling the story using some of the pictures from the book. They also got to take the 

big bears through the gloopy mud (cornflour and cocoa powder) that was in the sensory tray and 

got themselves rather messy!! 

Lauren continued looking at going over, under and through things with the children on Thursday, 

they got to work their way around a special circuit that let them move around nursery, tiptoeing 

over stepping stones and crawling through a tunnel. In the sensory tray there was a sandy 

landscape with a train track set up. This allowed the children to push the trains along the track, go 

over and under the bridge as well as drive through the tunnels they had made. 

To finish the week off, the children have all headed down to forest school to take part in their very 

own bear hunt. They have been splashing through muddy puddles, swishy swashing through the 

long grass and trip trapping through the forest trees, searching high and low for Mr Bear. 



 

Class 3 

What a busy week 

Class 3 have had! 

In Forest School 

they were weaving 

a wicker fence 

which the Anglo-

Saxons may have 

also done around 

their homes and 

farms. 

In their RE lesson they learnt that 

having a guide in life makes things 

so much easier! 



 

Class 5 

This week, Class 5 acted out the café 

scene from their English text, King Kong, 

before writing their own dialogue 

following the rules for inverted commas.  

Great work Class 5! 





Lunch Menus for this Term 

Order online by 7am on the 

day at School Food United 

or download their app. 










